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Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 
ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 


550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 


Main: 907.269.0350 
 


MEMORANDUM 


TO: Chair and Members of the Board DATE: January 5th, 2022 


FROM:  Olivia Frank, Licensing 
Examiner 


RE: Frozen North Farms, #10500 


 
 


Michelle Westlake who is a representative for Frozen North Farms, a Limited Marijuana Cultivation 
Facility in the Fairbanks North Star Borough, submitted a request to continue operation of the 
grow facility in accordance with 3 AAC 306.920(a) following the death of Aaron Worthen, the sole 
owner of the license. Permission to operate the business was granted to the personal 
representatives and is subject to 3 AAC 306.920(b), which states: 
 
A personal representative authorized to operate a marijuana establishment under (a) of 
this section must submit an application for a transfer of ownership to another person in 
compliance with 3 AAC 306.045 not later than 90 days after obtaining the director's approval 
to operate. The board may extend the time allowed in this section for another 90 days if the 
personal representative requests the additional time. 
 
On December 30th, 2021 (roughly 6 months after the Director’s approval was obtained), a request 
for a two-month extension to file the transfer application documents was submitted to AMCO. 
 
Attached is the paperwork for Aaron Worthens personal representatives, as well as the written 
request for an extension. 
 





























To Whom It May Concern,



Frozen North Farms (License #10500) is requesting an extension of 2 months on submitting the 
change of ownership MJ Forms following the death of Aaron Worthen.  It took some time for 
the family to recover from the unexpected death, make decisions and put a plan into place.  
We are currently waiting on the required newspaper article  to be complete and then the 
paperwork will be submitted to the local government and to AMCO.  



We are confident that the paperwork will be able to be completed and submitted for your 
approval within the 2 month extension.  



Thank you for your time and patience during this difficult time. 



Sincerely,



Michelle Westlake

Executor of Frozen North Farms






